
Saturday’s tour turned out better than expected. When we arrived at the Roger Cabana centre in St. 

Hippolyte we found it closed because their grooming equipment  was unable to cope with the icy 

surfaces. So we drove back to the Gare de Piedmont to ski on the pulverized crust of the P’tit Train du 

Nord. It was a gorgeous sunny day, cold but not too bad and conditions were very fast, good for the 

basically boring train track bed. We headed north to Mt. Rolland  station and on to the bridge over the 

Doncaster River, and then all the way back to Piedmont. We then went up the hill, a short trip to Marie-

France and Brent’s house for refreshments. A most satisfying day. 


